CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

24TH FEBRUARY, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink 

and A. Westwoood.

C. Findley also attended

· Planning Delivery Grant – APPROVED that the allocated Planning Delivery Grant of £75k for 2003/04 be allocated to the planning service to ensure that a much higher level of grant can be achieved in 2004/05; and that the Lead Member for Development Services be requested to write to the local M.P.’s on the perversity of the grant

· Local Land and Property Gazetteer – APPROVAL to staffing proposals, to be funded in the first year from IEG and thereafter from efficiency savings.

E-Government Project Board – to be reconstituted, to meet on a bi-monthly or quarterly basis – Alan Westwood to produce a series of dates for next weeks meeting.

· Manchester, Salford and Trafford World Heritage Site – APPROVAL to a contribution of £5k over a 2/3 year period

· Minutes of last meeting:-

· Look into possibility of using Broadband initiative to provide CCTV in schools to deter theft of p.c.’s, also use of “smart water”

  Alan Westwood to raise at meeting with the Chief Executive.

· APPROVAL to stop posting agenda and reports to elected Members, except for those still experiencing problems with their p.c.’s

· Capital Programme:-

· Capital receipts progress well

· Further report on Trinity Way / Springfield Lane for next weeks meeting

· Concern of Chief Executive at the possible level of revenue income as a result of the sale of property / land

· Financial implications of LIFT:-

· Any possibility of PFI credits to meet potential funding gap of £500k

· Income from the disposal of sites – could it be used to minimise revenue problems

· Possible discussion topic with Hazel Blears and Ian Stewart

· No financial support for these proposals from Central Government

· Negotiations to continue with PCT on space requirement and costs

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· SAP demonstration on employee portal – invite Councillor Lea, representative from Personnel and Project Board to be present

· SLA’s – Roger Bell chasing up

· Environmental Services Group – problems over the year with accountancy support – lack of production of timely information

· Housing Group – dedicated Client side Team t9o be set up to safeguard Council

· Payroll – now a success story – unit costs look high if measured against transactions – need to look at reducing costs

· Creditors – reduction due to Xmas close down

· Dismissal of two employees

· Purchasing – exceed targets on savings

· Problems with LAPP contact for educational materials

· Internal audit – behind on both Salford Audit and Energy Audit as a result of staffing difficulties

· Corporate Services Revenue Budget – monitoring NOTED

· Customer Services Monthly Update :-

· Council Tax collection will be up by about .5% by the end of the year

· Work on corporate debt policy commenced

· Civic centre payment counter closed

· Call Centre – possible move to the third floor of the Treasury building

· Comments on

· Counter services

· Community telematics

· Web content

· National CRM project gathering pace

· Corporate Customer Charter – should be the remit of Corporate Services not Chief Executives Communications Team

· Keith Clare to supply Alan Westwood with a copy of the Communications report submitted to Cabinet

· Medium Term Financial Strategy:-

· Councillor Antrobus would like to see an alternative strategy

· Wider analysis of objectives

· More of a discussion paper

· Series of meetings before the end of April with Lead Members / Directors to identify core budget to meet objectives

· To appear on Cabinet agenda in next cycle

· Away day before end of April

· Proposal for capital expenditure – APPROVED £76,275 for general refurbishment of West Dene, Swinton

